Dear _____________:

For many years, tax consulting services have been offered as an integral part of the U.S. Trust Company wealth management model.  From return preparation to detailed tax planning, payment of estimated taxes to functioning as an administrative liaison with the taxing authorities, our tax consultants have filled a vital need in the tax affairs of our clients.  These services have historically been offered as modestly priced add-ons to existing client relationships.  It is a model we believe has worked well for our clients over the years.

Because of this success, we strongly believe that tax services should remain part of any comprehensive wealth management program, and it is our intention to continue to provide these services in house for those clients who desire them.  

However, the cost of attracting and retaining a high quality team of CPAs and tax consultants has become prohibitive and has necessitated making some difficult choices with respect to both our fee structure and our service delivery model.  Bluntly stated, the economic realities of maintaining this valuable client service are forcing us to significantly raise our fees across the board and to consider bifurcating the level of service we currently provide our clients.  

Accordingly, for 2002, we have reviewed all client fees and have adjusted them to levels that are more appropriate given our past service history with each particular client.  Specifically, your tax consulting fee for 2002, which will be charged shortly after the completion of your 2001 tax return, will be $______________.
  
We trust that you understand and support our need to make this change.  If you have any questions please do not hesitate to call me at (212)852-3389.

Very truly yours,

� This fee does not include any charges for fiduciary tax returns prepared by PricewaterhouseCoopers under the auspices of U.S. Trust.  Any such fees are separately stated and charged independently of the tax consulting fee.  Also, to the extent that there may be legal requirements to file additional individual returns not filed in 2001 (such as non-resident state income tax returns, gift tax, or domestic payroll) then the fee will be adjusted upward.  With  the exception of examinations by taxing authorities, for which we bill on an hourly basis, our stated fees are “flat rate” and are adjusted as appropriate from time to time.





